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TO:


JULIAN BURKE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER




MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:

GOVERNMENT RELATIONS DEPARTMENT

SUBJECT:

STATE LEGISLATION

The following summarizes recent actions that have been taken relative to bills pending in the State Legislature:  

AB 1765 (Maddox) MTA Benefit Assessment Districts
The hearing on AB 1765 was postponed from Monday, March 27, 2000 to Monday, April 3, 2000. This bill significantly changes the appeals procedures for property owners within MTA’s two benefit assessment districts associated with the Metro Red Line.  Staff are working with Assemblymember Maddox in an attempt to resolve the member’s concerns with the MTA’s Benefit Assessment Districts.

AB 1776 (McClintock) Transportation Gridlock Emergency
This bill was recently amended to state that the Governor may declare a “state of transportation gridlock emergency” on any portion of the state highway system that experiences 3,000 hours of daily vehicle delay.  It also requires Caltrans to prepare a report ranking each highway based on hours of delay.  AB 1776 has been scheduled for a hearing in the Assembly Transportation Committee on April 10, 2000.

AB 2816 (Kuehl) 101 Freeway
AB 2816 authorizes a major capital improvement study to evaluate congestion and alternative solutions on Ventura Freeway.  It has been scheduled for a hearing in the Assembly Transportation Committee on Monday, April 24, 2000.
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AB 43 (Villaraigosa) Temporary Suspension of the Sales Tax on Gasoline 
Assembly Speaker Villaraigosa has introduced this measure which would exempt gasoline sales from the state sales tax for the period from June to September 2000. This measure is part of ongoing discussions in Sacramento and Washington, DC regarding steep increases in gasoline prices.

AB 1871 (Runner) & Other HOV Lane Proposals
Assembly Member Runner rewrote a preexisting bill, AB 1871, so that it would allow the High Occupancy Vehicle (HOV) lane on State Route 14 to be opened up to mixed-flow traffic during off-peak periods.  This bill was passed by the Assembly Transportation Committee on March 27, 2000.

Assemblymember McClintock has introduced three bills relative to HOV lanes.  AB 2126 would allow a local agency to redesignate HOV lanes to mixed flow lanes under specified conditions.  AB 2127 would require the redesignation of the HOV lane on State Route 118 to a mixed flow lane. AB 2129 would create extensive study requirements for the HOV system.  These bills have been scheduled for a hearing in the Assembly Transportation Committee on April 24, 2000.

Staff are currently analyzing these bills and will present them to the MTA Board of Directors in the April cycle.

AB 357 (Calderon) Grade Crossing Funding

AB 357 has been amended so that it increases the amount of funds available for grade separation projects from $15 million to $60 million.  Last year the MTA Board of Directors adopted a neutral position on a similar version of the bill.
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